
Dear Parent/Carers of Marine Academy Primary pupils,

January was a busy, eventful and fun-filled month packed with learning and

opportunities! 

Our mission is to provide an outstanding education that ensures all pupils

reach their greatest potential and live by life’s highest values. This means to

us that we provide our children with a transformational education, in

addition to having high expectations for exemplary manners and kindness.

Our Ted Wragg Curriculum aims to provide children with a range of events

and experiences for your children to take part in and further develop as

learners. In conjunction with this, we are really excited to plan a range of

activities for the children to complete and take part in that links to their

curriculum learning. We carefully plan curriculum experiences that enrich

every stage of your children’s education, ensuring they spend the

appropriate amount of time learning each particular area of the curriculum

but still accessing a wide range of activities that will develop their

knowledge, cultural capital and personal development. This month, we

have had children taking part in a multi-skills event with other schools, visits

to the train station, a visit from Samuel Pepys, children taking part in baking

with the Royal Academy of Culinary Arts and trips to the library, to name just

a few! We hope that you develop a feel of that throughout our newsletters,

as teachers continue to write short paragraphs full of information about the

goings on in each year group, but also through our Facebook page. 

This month also saw the introduction of our Times Tables Rock Stars award

each week during our Starfish assembly. This is a chance for us to celebrate

those dedicating some time to their times tables recall. We know that this is

a proven way of helping children improve in all areas of their mathematics

and are very excited to see all learners flourish as mathematicians! 

Finally, #TeamMarine wished Miss Rowe farewell for her maternity leave,

and welcomed the familiar Mrs Clarke full time into Reception for this time.

You may even already find some more information about our new team

member below...! Thank you, as always, for your continued support and for

being such brilliant advocates of our very special Academy.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs. Georgina Reid and Miss Stacey Mitchell

Headteacher and Head of School
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DATES FOR YOUR

Diary
Tuesday 4th February - Class 2NH visit to St Budeaux Library

Friday 7th - Monday 10th February - Year 6 Paris Residential

Tuesday 11th February - Year 5 Art Exhibition for families 8:15-8:45am and 3:15-3:45pm

Wednesday 12th February - Year 6 Art Exhibition for families 8:15-8:45am and 3:15-

3:45pm

Friday 14th February - Last day of Term 3

Monday 24th February - First day of Term 4

Monday 3rd - Friday 7th March - Book Fair running in the Primary foyer

Wednesday 5th March - Years 1 and 3 go on Ocean City Bus Tour

Thursday 6th March - World Book Day: children are invited to wear pyjamas or a

book character costume.

Friday 21st March - Comic Relief: more information will be sent out closer to the date.

Thursday 27th March - Classes RTG and RHR Mother’s Day events

Thursday 27th March - Times Tables Rock Stars Day. Please note this day has changed

from 7th February to 27th March.

Tuesday 1st April - Turtle Class Easter craft event 9-10:30am

Friday 4th April - Last day of Term 4. Families are invited to join us for some ‘eggciting’

activities after school. More information will be sent out soon.

Tuesday 22nd April - First day of Term 5

Monday 28th April - Class RHR’s Phonics in Action event for families 9-10:30am

Tuesday 29th April - Class RTG’s Phonics in Action event for families 9-10:30am

Wednesday 30th April - Class 1OW’s Phonics in Action event for families 9-10:30am

Thursday 1st May - Class 1SA’s Phonics in Action event for families 9-10:30am

Monday 5th May - Bank Holiday: School closed

Friday 23rd May - Last day of Term 5

Tuesday 3rd June - First day of Term 6

Wednesday 11th to Saturday 14th June - Residential Trip to Spain

Thursday 12th June - Classes RHR and RTG Father’s Day events

Thursday 19th June - Dream Big Day: Children are invited to come to school dressed

as a job role they would like to do when they’re older.

Wednesday 25th - Friday 27th June - Forest and Beach Residential for Years 5 and 6

Friday 11th July - Summer Fair 2-4pm

Monday 14th July - 1:45-2:45pm 38 Things Celebration Event for children who have

completed their booklets

Thursday 17th July - Last day of Term 6
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Nursery

Reception have had such a busy term!
So far, we have had a mechanic fix Ms
Wheelers car, had a train appear in
class and we have even been on a
train too! The children have shown a
great willingness to learn this term.
This has been best demonstrated in
their brilliant Phonics learning in which
we have learnt a range of new sounds,
including, ‘ur’, ‘ow’ and ‘ear’! (These
can all be found on the Little Wandle
Letters and Sounds website.) 
We have engaged in a range of
challenges, including, number
ordering, drawing and labelling
various vehicles and even creating
maps! We are looking forward to next
term and our new topic!

The Pre-School children have fully embraced our new topic,
'Who can help us?' Our little doctors have been busy in the
surgery, chatting about the bones in their bodies and even
brushing the Big Bad Wolf’s teeth! We've also loved
welcoming new friends into our class, and they’ve settled in
so beautifully, picking up our routines in no time! The children
preparing for school have been having a blast learning new
sounds and spotting words that start with them. Meanwhile,
the children staying with us have been enjoying listening to
animal sounds and learning all about them. 

New year, new term, new topics!
Reception Pre-School

This term, Turtle Class have enjoyed
their topic rhyme, ‘The Wheels on
the Bus’. The children have been
using collage materials to create
their own buses, they have used
cars to roll in paint and create
marks, and they have created their
own passengers for the bus. Turtle
Class have also been reading their
topic book, ‘The Whales on the Bus’. 
The children have enjoyed meeting
the variety of different characters in
the book and they have used paint
to create their own snakes, hunted
for dragons in the sand and used
balls in paint to create their own hot
air balloons. It has been lovely to
welcome lots of new friends to our
class and we can’t wait to make so
many memories together.

In Maths, we've been exploring
our three rules of counting
and how they help us with our
learning! The children have
been practising their counting
skills and understanding how
important these rules are in
solving problems and building
strong foundations for future
learning. We can't wait to see
where this exciting topic takes
us next!



Year 1 have had a fantastic start to the new
year and new term! They have immersed
themselves into their History learning, which is
all about Ancient Egypt. They enjoyed
exploring an Egyptian tomb and exploring
different artefacts.
In English,  we have enjoyed spotting the
rhyming words in the hilarious story, ‘Oi Frog!’,
and have had a go at our own rhymes. The
children are doing so well at applying their
Phonics learning in all of their other subjects
when they are writing. 
In Science, Year 1 have been studying their
topic ‘Holiday’, and have been learning how to
protect themselves from the sun, all about
animal groups and the impact humans can
have on different habitats.
We are excited to see what other amazing
learning Year 1 can achieve next month!

YEAR GROUP NEWS

The Year 2 team are so proud of the
progress made this term, especially in
History and reading! In Maths, the children
enjoyed learning about 2D and 3D shapes
and are now exploring money. In English, we
focused on ‘Mixed Up Fairy Tales’ by Hilary
Robinson. The children’s writing, creating
their own mixed-up fairy tales, was
outstanding! 
They loved their visit from Samuel Pepys,
which brought the Great Fire of London to
life in an enriching way. The children have
been highly engaged in learning about this
event, and we’ve been impressed with their
knowledge retention. Next week, they’ll
create news reports based on what they’ve
learned. As always, the children have shown
excellent manners, proving that Marine
Academy Primary is full of superstars. Thank
you for your continued support this year!

Year 3

Year 1
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Year 2
The start of a new year and Year 3 have engaged
excellently with all of their new topics. Firstly, the
children have enjoyed exploring the Shang Dynasty in
China, learning all about ancient civilisations and how
the Shang Dynasty started. The children have made
fantastic links to their previous History topic of
Prehistoric Britain to do this. 
In Science, we have been investigators of light sources
and how light is able to reflect from different surfaces.
So far, the children have explored different surfaces
and materials within the classroom and made
predictions about whether light would reflect or not.
We experimented using a laser to refract the light
against mirrors to bend the light in different directions. 
In Maths, the children have used their times table
knowledge to calculate multiplication and division
problems. In Art, the children made their own papyrus
paper using grease-proof paper and PVA glue. Lastly, in
SMSC, the children enjoyed learning about real and
fake news. The children looked at many different news
articles and had to decide whether they thought the
article was either real or fake.



This month, Year 4 have embraced
their learning and made amazing
progress in all their topics! In
History, they have gained an insight
into where the Anglo-Saxons came
from, how they lived and their
social hierarchies including how
they were ruled. The children
enhanced their knowledge by
increasing their local history facts
and making links to their previous
Geography learning. 
In English, the children have
researched and written a
biography about inspirational
people, following on from studying
their text ‘Fantastically Great
Women Who Changed The World’.
In Maths, Year 4 have completed
their Multiplication and Division
unit, where they progressed to
multiplying and dividing a 3-digit
number by a 1-digit number and
have commenced their Fractions
unit. 
In RE, they have been learning
about how followers of Islam follow
the Quran, what prayer means to
them and how they pray. This
knowledge has been boosted by
the daily reading of ‘Planet Omar’
in Whole Class Reading. The
children have enjoyed their
Science topic ‘States of Matter’
and are now able to identify the
particles and properties of solids,
liquids and gases. Well done to all
Year 4 children for their dedication,
making this another successful
month! 

A truly exceptional start to 2025! In Year 5, students have
developed key skills across various subjects. In Maths, they
focused on multiplication and division, building fluency in solving
problems using different strategies, including long multiplication
and short division. In English, they enhanced their writing by
using figurative language, such as similes, metaphors, and
personification, to create vivid descriptions and engaging
narratives. To support their History learning, students gained a
deeper understanding of the Normans through an exciting real-
life visitor who brought the past to life, helping them explore the
impact of the Norman Conquest in an interactive and immersive
way. Well done for a super start to Term 3!

YEAR GROUP NEWS

Year 6

Year 4
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Year 5

Year 6 have had a wonderful start to 2025. In Art, we have been
focusing on understanding abstract art, and have started to
create our own piece using graffiti based on something we care
deeply about. In Maths, we have completed a module on Ratio
and have begun learning Algebra with introducing 'variables'. 
Our class book, 'Journey to Jo'burg', has also been really
interesting and we have been learning about two siblings who are
going on a journey through South Africa. This has also coincided
with our History topic, ‘Civil Rights’. The children have explored
this topic with such passion and have given detailed and mature
responses. Once again, it has been a fantastic start to the year
and as a Year 6 team, we are really excited to keep this up!



Congratulations to Miss Roweand Mr Cuzner on the arrival ofbaby Alfie, the newest memberof #TeamMarine!
We wish them a lifetime of love,happiness and wonderfulmemories in their new littlefamily. 

Our choir perform
ed at St Budeaux

Library to celebrate five years
 since its

opening. The children sang three songs

including a heartfelt r
endition of 'Happy

Birthday' for the
 library before enjoying

some cake togethe
r.

A big thank you to the staff a
t St

Budeaux Library for having us again and

to the parents and carers who came to

support us. Well done Choir!

A big thank you to MP Fred Thomas and

local councillor Josh McCarty for joining

us to discuss road safety!

We took a trip to Trevithick Road to

discuss the left turn-only issue, which

many cars are still ignoring. It was

fantastic to see such thoughtful

discussions and ideas being shared, and

we’re hopeful that positive changes will

follow to keep our communities and

families safe.

In Other 



Well done to Year 3 for the highest attendance
this month!



Talking about online safety can seem daunting, but it doesn't have to be.
Techosaurus has been created  by the NSPCC specifically to make these

conversations as easy as possible for you and your child.
Techosaurus is aimed at young children who are starting to use technology and

the internet, and keeps the conversation around online safety positive.
Techosaurus will help your child to form healthy online habits, routines and

behaviours from a young age, and build basic knowledge and skills related to
online safety.

For a donation of £3, your child can be introduced to the online world safely
through Techosaurus.

Link:
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-

parents/techosaurus/

Online Safety
At the start of a new year, supporting the children to have positive

online experiences and to use technology responsibly remains  hugely
important. With the cold, dark evenings and following the Christmas

break, this is a period when device use can take up a large amount of
spare time. Here are some further tips to help reassure, advise and

educate your child about this topic.

If you have any further questions or concerns about e-safety, please contact our
Computing leader, Mr Druce, by emailing: primary@marineacademy.org.uk FAO: Mr Druce.

TECHOSAURUSTECHOSAURUSTECHOSAURUS



What is it?

Zoomerang is one of the most popular apps right now. It is a simple video
creator that allows you to capture short videos, apply filters, and add special

effects and background music. You can then share these videos on social
media. It is most popular for helping people create videos for Instagram and

TikTok. Zoomerang is known for its simplified tutorials which make video
creating and editing accessible to almost everyone, including younger kids

with access to a child’s iPhone or any mobile device.

What are the dangers?

One of the features that can be a cause for concern with is location tracking.
This can allow strangers to see where your child is located when using the app.

ZOOMERANGZOOMERANGZOOMERANG

E-Safety lessonsE-Safety lessons

At the beginning of every half term, children across the Academy participate
in discrete e-safety lessons which are taught in addition to their Computing
lessons. This term, Year 1 have compared activities that use the internet and

those that don’t. Year 2 have explored safe searching, whilst Year 3 have
studied ways of assessing the reliability of websites. Year 4 have discovered

how online content can spread and found out about digital footprints. Year 5
have evaluated digital content such as blogs and blogs, whilst Year 6 have

explored guidelines for using social media responsibly.

Please encourage your children to share what they have learnt with you and
continue to highlight the importance of online safety.







On Tuesday 11th March, a Livewell Practitioner will be leading a session on
Neurodiversity in Children 2-3pm.

The session is an opportunity to ask questions and meet other families with
children with neurodiverse needs.










